STATE BUILDING COMMISSION
Teleconference
March 2, 2011
10:00 a.m.
New Education Building, Suite 450
Raleigh, NC

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT BY TELEPHONE
Lou Jurkowski, John Muter, Valoree Eikinas, Jim Driscoll, and Rodney Dickerson

OTHERS PRESENT
John Perdue (Terracon/Morris-Berg); Craig Newton (NC Department of Transportation Rail
Division); Ryan Scruggs, and Veronica Howell (State Construction Office).

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ETHICS STATEMENT

4.

Chairman Lou Jurkowski called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and read the Ethics
Statement. There were no recusals.

SELECTION OF DESIGN FIRM
NC Department of Transportation
Locomotive and Railcar Maintenance Facility - Charlotte

Ryan Scruggs presented the project. The project was advertised in the Purchase Directory
December 7-22, 2010. Seven firms responded; five were interviewed. The Pre-selection
Committee recommended the following firms in priority order.

#1 Morris-Berg Architects, Inc. — Charlotte, NC
#2 PB Americas, Inc. — Charlotte, NC
#3 Gannett Fleming, Inc. — Charlotte, NC

Valoree Eikinas made a motion to approve the Pre-selection Committee’s recommendations.
Jim Driscoll seconded the motion. The selection was approved as recommended.

SCHEDULE NEXT MEETING
The next meeting was scheduled for April 26, 2011.

ADJOURNMENT
Rodney Dickerson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Jim Driscoll seconded the
motion. The meeting adjourned at 10:20 a.m.
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Gregofy A. Driver, PE, Secretary
State Building Commission




